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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Deborah St. Ives, Assistant Superintendent 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: August 30, 2023 
Re: Home School Requests for the 2023-2024 School Year 

Please find attached the homeschool requests that were received for the 2023-2024 
school year.  Redacted plans will be provided upon request.  

Request 1: This is a renewal home school request received on June 29, 2023, for one 
student who is entering grade 1. The parent has submitted an education plan for the 
students in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 

Request 2: This is a renewal home school request received on July 20, 2023, for three 
siblings, one entering grade 8, one entering grade 4, and one entering grade 2. The 
parents have submitted an education plan for the student in accordance to the 
Charles decision. I am recommending that the School Committee approve 
the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 

Request 3: This is a renewal home school request received on July 24, 2023, for two 
siblings, one entering grade 6 and one entering grade 4. The parents have submitted 
an education plan for the students in accordance to the Charles decision. I am 
recommending that the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 
school year. 

Request 4: This is a renewal home school request received on July 25, 2023, for one 
student who is entering grade 12. The parents have submitted an education plan for 
the student in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 

Request 5: This is a renewal home school request received on July 25, 2023, for one 
student who is entering grade 9. The parents have submitted an education plan for 
the student in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 
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Request 6: This is a renewal home school request received on July 26, 2023, for one 
student who is entering grade 3. The parents have submitted an education plan for 
the students in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 
 
Request 7: This is a renewal home school request received on July 31, 2023, for one 
student who is entering grade 10. The parent has submitted an education plan for 
the students in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that the 
School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 
 
Request 8: This is a renewal home school request received on August 2, 2023, for 
one student who is entering grade 10. The parents have submitted an education plan 
for the student in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 
 
Request 9: This is a renewal home school request received on August 7, 2023, for 
two siblings, one entering grade 2 and one entering grade 4. The parents have 
submitted an education plan for the student in accordance to the Charles decision. I 
am recommending that the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-
2024 school year. 
 
Request 10: This is a new home school request received on August 17, 2023, for one 
student who is entering grade 8. The parents have submitted an education plan for 
the student in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 
 
Request 11: This is a renewal home school request for one student who is entering 
grade 3 and a new home school request for one student who is entering grade 1, 
received on August 25, 2023. The parents have submitted an education plan for the 
students in accordance to the Charles decision. I am recommending that 
the School Committee approve the request for the 2023-2024 school year. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


